To:
Susan Estes, Accreditation Liaison Officer

From:
Rick Ambrose, Chair CSM Budget Planning (BPC) 
Re:
Progress Report – Plan for Improvement Self Study Standard III.C.1.c
Due:
December 4, 2009

Plan for improvement – Establish a budgetary commitment to ongoing funding for the continued replacement of older technology.  To address this issue, the Budget Planning Committee (BPC) had a standing agenda item for our monthly meetings in October and November. 
At the first meeting to address this issue, the Chair of the CSM Technology Committee, Kevin Hansen was invited to present information.  His presentation identified the issue, the history behind our current situation, and an estimated amount of annual funding necessary to meet future demands for funding older technology. The focus of his committee has been to replacing computers which is the largest technology item for instruction.  His committee has proposed ideas such as having the District set aside one percent of the budget each year to create a sinking fund to pay for future equipment, have the College reserve funds for technology replacement purposes, or have an additional Bond initiative to fund future technology renewal cycles.  
Data available to BPC:

1. CSM’s Technology Committees Mission Statement

2. Equipment Replacement & Support ITS Board Report 2/07/09 

3. A Technology Planning Committee Plan prepared by CSM Technology Committee has been presented to Institutional Planning Committee (IPC) which will be available to the BPC to develop a plan for improvement.   Within the plan is a goal #1 Develop a stable, long-term plan and funding source(s) to meet the ongoing need for renewing and upgrading technology resources in campus computers.
4. Current year budget 2009-2010 with forecasted ending deficit.

5. Forecasted 2010-2011 budget based on allocation model from the District Budget Financing Committee.

6. Educational Master Plan.
It is important as we develop a plan for setting aside funding for aging equipment and technology and that we work in conjunction with our Technology Committee as well as the District Technology Committee.  
It is also important to note that this issue is being address in an environment of drastic budget reductions.  As we prepare our 2010-2011 budget it should be pointed out that since 2008-09 CSM will have reduce its operating budget approximately 20%, equivalent to approximately $6 million.  The forecast for the next several years is that our state budget will face large deficits which will continue to put added pressure on our ability to successfully set aside future funding.  It is therefore critical that we work with the District and look at all sources of funding.   
As of 12/04/09, no decision has been made as to a funding mechanism.  
